#### Билет №1

**Task 1.** You are going to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

The best way to explore the centre of London is to see the sights from the top of an open bus. The tour begins from Victoria Station at 10.00. A guide will describe to you all historic and interesting places you will see on this journey through the City of London. You'll see the Tower of London, Big Ben, Buckingham Palace and many other sights. The tour lasts about two hours and ends in Trafalgar Square — very comfortable for shopping and further sightseeing. You can buy tickets at any London Transport Centre or in the bus. The ticket for adults costs 8 pounds and for children under 16 - 3 pounds.

# TASK 2 Answer the following questions:

How old are you? Сколько тебе лет?

Do you play any sports? Ты занимаешься спортом?

Are you good at sports? Ты хорош(а) в спорте?

How many times a week do you do sports? Сколько раз в неделю ты занимаешься спортом?

Do you like to exercise? Ты любишь делать зарядку?

## Task 3. Describe the picture. When you describe it, say:

- when the photo was taken; когда фото сделано;
- what/who you can see in the picture; что/ кого на картинке ты можешь видеть:
- what is happening; что происходит;
- whether you like the picture or not. Нравится тебе картина или нет.

Start with: "I'd like to describe this picture. The picture shows ..." Закончи фразой : "It is all I wanted to say"



#### Билет № 2

**Task 1.** You are going to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

At the Winter Paralympic Games in Sochi, which took place from 7 to 23 of February, the Russian team won 33 medals: 13 gold, 11 silver and 9 bronze medals. It is the best result in the history of participation in the Olympic Games. Russian sportsmen took part in all 15 sports that were presented in the Olympic programme. Most medals were won by figure skaters and skiers (5 different medals in each sport). Besides, sportsmen took part in short-track speed skating. Victor Ahn won 3 gold and one bronze medals.

## TASK 2 Answer the following questions:

How old are you? Сколько тебе лет?
What sports do you like to play? Какими видами спорта ты занимаешься?
Do you often play sports?
Ты часто занимаешься спортом?
Where is the nearest stadium to your house? Где находится ближайший стадион?
Do you like to watch sports on TV? Ты любишь смотреть спортивные соревнования по телевизору?

## Task 3. Describe the picture. When you describe it, say:

- when the photo was taken;
- what/who you can see in the picture;
- what is happening;
- whether you like the picture or not.

Start with: "I'd like to describe this picture. The picture shows ..." Закончи



фразой: It is all I wanted to say"

**Task 1.** You are going to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

Celebrating the New Year on 1 January is an old tradition. It was introduced by Peter the Great in 1700. Today the tradition is followed by most people in Russia. Many people think that it is the holiday of holidays. It includes a party with a tasty dinner and watching TV. The New Year is connected with many traditions. For example the President's New Year speech is made ten minutes before the New Year. Many people watch and listen to it. The holiday is associated with a New Year tree that first came from Germany in the eighteenth century. For many people it is associated with the Kremlin and the parties at the Kremlin Palace.

# TASK 2 Answer the following questions:

What is your name? Как тебя зовут?

What languages can you speak? На каких языках ты можешь говорить?

Do you prefer to travel by train, bus, plane or ship?Ты предпочитаешь путешествовать поездом, автобусом, самолетом или кораблем?

Why do you travel? Почему ты путешествуешь?

What is the most interesting city to visit in your country? Какой самый интересный город в твоей стране?

## Task 3. Describe the picture. When you describe it, say:

- when the photo was taken;
- what/who you can see in the picture;
- what is happening;
- whether you like the picture or not.

Start with: "I'd like to describe this picture. The picture shows ..."



Закон чи фразой: "It is all I

wanted to say"

**Task 1.** You are going to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

Some festivals in Britain are centuries old. Others are not so old but no less popular. Many British people think that royal traditions are very important. The queen is the only person in the country who has two birthdays. Queen Elizabeth was born on 21 April. It is her real birthday. But she has an official birthday that is celebrated on the second Saturday in June. The official holiday was introduced by King George IV in the nineteenth century. Now the day is famous for the traditional ceremony the Trooping of the Colour and a big parade of the royal horse guard. Thousands of Londoners and visitors watch the parade and millions of people at home watch it on TV.

## TASK 2 Answer the following questions:

How old are you? Сколько тебе лет?
Do you smoke? Ты куришь?
Do you take vitamins? Ты принимаешь витамины?
How often do you brush your teeth? Как часто ты чистишь зубы?
How much junk food do you eat? Как часто ты ешь вредную еду?

# Task 3. Describe the picture. When you describe it, say:

- when the photo was taken;
- what/who you can see in the picture;
- what is happening;
- whether you like the picture or not.

Start with: "I'd like to describe this picture. The picture shows …" Закончи фразой: "It's all I wanted to say"



**Task 1.** You are going to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

The summer in Britain is rich in festivals. There are village fairs, street festivals and town carnivals all over Britain. One of the most popular festivals is the Notting Hill carnival in London. People from different countries live in London. They preserve their national traditions. Every year people from the Caribbean countries have a fantastic parade in west London. They dress up in national costumes and take part in a carnival. For two days in August the bands play African and Caribbean dance music. People dance to this music day and night. It is the biggest ethnic carnival in Europe and one of the biggest in the world. It comes second after the famous carnival in Brazil.

# TASK 2 Answer the following questions:

How old are you? Сколько тебе лет?
How often do you go to the doctor's? Как часто ты посещаешь врачей?
Are your parents healthy? Твои родители здоровы?
Do you sleep well? Ты хорошо спишь?
How can you reduce stress in your life? Как ты сокращаешь стресс в своей жизни?

## Task 3. Describe the picture. When you describe it, say:

- when the photo was taken;
- what/who you can see in the picture;
- what is happening;
- whether you like the picture or not.

Start with: "I'd like to describe this picture. The picture shows ..." Закончи фразой: "It's all that I wanted to say"



**Task 1.** You are going to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

People believe in different things. But there are some facts and there are myths about products. Myths can be very dangerous, especially for teens. Facts are — Garlic helps to make your heart strong. Green tea protects your teeth. Onion is good for your nerves. Milk makes your bones strong. Bananas are good for your muscles and skin. Carrot is good for your eyes. Myths are — Eating only one type of food, such as grapefruit, helps to lose weight. Some herbs can help to lose weight without diet or exercise.

## TASK 2 Answer the following questions:

How old are you? Сколько тебе лет? What's your favorite food? Какая твоя любимая еда? Do you bring your lunch to school? Ты приносишь обед в школу? What is a typical meal from your country? Какая обычная еда в твоей стране? How many meals a day do you think should be eaten? Как частов день следует принимать еду?

## Task 3. Describe the picture. When you describe it, say:

- when the photo was taken;
- what/who you can see in the picture;
- what is happening;
- whether you like the picture or not.

Start with: "I'd like to describe this picture. The picture shows ..." Закончи фразой : "It's all that I wanted to say"



**Task 1.** You are going to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

The Olympic Games were held in the Valley of Olympia in Greece. They were dedicated to the Olympian Gods. By about 650 B.C. the Games were held over five days. The winners of these early Games were awarded with wreaths from an olive tree that was planted by Hercules. Athletes from 202 countries competed in 28 different sports some of which, for example, track and field athletics, are very old, while others were added to the programme of the Games not long ago. For example, open water swimming events, over the distance of 10 kilometres, were included into the Olympic Games in 2008 in China.

## TASK 2 Answer the following questions:

How old are you? Сколько тебе лет?

How many Olympic sports can you name? Сколько видов Олимпийских игр вы можете назвать?

Is it good for the country that holds the events? Хорошо для страны, которая проводит эти события?

When and where were the best games? Когда и где были лучшие игры? What is your favourite Olympic sports? Какой твой любимый Олимпийский вид спорта?

# Task 3. Describe the picture. When you describe it, say:

- when the photo was taken;
- what/who you can see in the picture;
- what is happening;
- whether you like the picture or not.

Start with: "I'd like to describe this picture. The picture shows ..." Закончи фразой : "It's all that I wanted to say"



**Task 1.** You are going to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

I went to Beaumont Park last summer and I had the most fantastic time ever! The activities were super. There was not one that I didn't like. I could do many sports and play different games. I was able to try the indoor climbing wall, horse-riding, fishing, swimming. Also canoeing was a laugh because I fell in the lake. It was really good and fun. I could make a lot of friends from the centre and get new experience. There was never a moment where I was unhappy. I enjoyed everything we did. I wasn't able to do everything, but I will be able to go back there again next holidays.

## TASK 2 Answer the following questions:

How old are you? Сколько тебе лет?

What is your favourite sport? Какой твой любимый вид спорта?

Why? Почему?

Which sports are the most popular in Russia? Какие виды спорта самые популярные в России?

Which sports are the most popular in Great Britain? Какие виды спорта самые популярные в Британии?

## Task 3. Describe the picture. When you describe it, say:

- when the photo was taken;
- what/who you can see in the picture;
- what is happening;
- whether you like the picture or not.

I'd like to describe this picture. The picture shows ..." Закончи фразой: "It's all that I wanted to say"



**Task 1.** You are going to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

The British are a sporting nation. They are fond of different sports. Thousands of people watch football, rugby and tennis competitions on TV and go to the stadiums. However, the British prefer to do swimming and running. Russian people are fond of sports too. The most popular sports in Russia are football, hockey and track and field athletics. A lot of people also like watching figure skating and gymnastics competitions.

# TASK 2 Answer the following questions:

How old are you? Сколько тебе лет?

Do you eat rice every day? Ты ешь рис каждый день?

Do you have coffee for breakfast? Ты пьёшь кофе на завтрак?

What's your favorite fruit? Какой твой любимый фрукт?

Do you eat bread every day? Ты ешь хлеб каждый день?

#### Task 3. Describe the picture. When you describe it, say:

- when the photo was taken;
- what/who you can see in the picture;
- what is happening;
- whether you like the picture or not.

Start with: "I'd like to describe this picture. The picture shows ..." Закончи фразой : "It's all that I wanted to say"



**Task 1.** You are going to read the text aloud. You have 1.5 minutes to read the text silently, and then be ready to read it aloud. Remember that you will not have more than 2 minutes for reading aloud.

Rugby is a form of football, which was started in 1823. Then the pupil of Rugby School William Webb Ellis handled a ball and ran with it during a game of football. The first set of rules was set out in 1845. Since that time rugby has been played all over Britain. The standard game (Rugby Union) has been played by teams of 15. Rugby League is a different form of the game. There are 13 players and slightly different rules. The first international game was played in 1870. The Five Nations Cup was organised in the period between 1910 and 1999. Teams from England, France, Ireland, Scotland and Wales took part in it. In 2000, Italy joined the championship and now it is called the Six Nations Cup.

#### TASK 2

### **Answer the following questions:**

How old are you?

Do you eat fruits every day?

Do you like to eat some desserts after dinner?

Do you prefer to eat at a restaurant or at home?

Do you drink milk every day?

## Task 3. Describe the picture. When you describe it, say:

- when the photo was taken;
- what/who you can see in the picture;
- what is happening;
- whether you like the picture or not.

Start with: "I'd like to describe this picture. The picture shows ..."

Закончи фразой: "It's all that I wanted to say"

